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September  MSA Board Meeting Minutes 

September 17, 2013 

 
Attendees: 

Don YeeYick, Megan Schmidt, Kevin Kielsa, Scott Rice, Jason Eberle, LeAnne Eberle, Pete Heyer, Ben LaFrinier, 

Mike Dunham, Kimberly Peterson, Glenn Lisowy,  Joaquin Izquirdo, Trish Dahl 

 
Motion passed to accept minutes from previous meeting 
 
Treasurer: 
A budget is needed ASAP 
John Boyle is a possibility to do the budget or contract out to an accounting firm to do the budget 
JB would charge $50/hr (up to 40 hrs/week) to be done by end of January at the latest 
JB cannot do day-to-day treasurer duties 
We need to be in compliance to maintain our non-profit status 
Gather a group of board members to go through receipts and sort so we can move ahead in an organized 
manner 
Jason, LeAnne & Trish volunteered to help sort.  Megan is needed to help best make sense of receipts. 
 
Registrar:  Ben LaFrinier 
Possible to put winter training on online registration 
Hoping to open spring registration in Nov/Dec to maximize time allowance and allow those families who 
want to do the payment plan to be able to do so 
Dibs is ready to go now.  Possible to use for the tournament, need to identify jobs in advance and could 
use it as needs arise 
Could be used for inhouse management (coaching, managing, etc.) as well 
 
 
Director of Coaching Update:   Kevin Kielsa 
Traveling Coaches – U11 and up are paid coaches 
Head coaches of these traveling teams receive $1800 for spring/summer season & $800 for fall season.  
 
 
In House report:   
All registrations are in (lots of late registrants) 
Was suggested to state ahead of time that the inhouse players “be split by age if possible” 
 
Sanneh Foundation:  Dave Golan 
Partnerships with clubs can be tailored to fit specific needs within the club. 
Camps are offered for college ID for players. 
Skills camps are offered for younger players (life skills too, depending on club need) 
Foundation works with youth in Haiti. 
Foundation helps raise money to bring players from other countries; team who raises the most money 
gets a trip to MLS game 
Foundation can offer college recruiting seminar (basics).  In return they ask those players to help staff 
summer camps (U14 and older) 
Equipment collection is a big program for the foundation. 
Camp program a big program for suburban clubs (college ID camps too) 



 

 

 

Foundation offers an overnight camp at Gustavus.  Club would receive money back from camp 
registrations. 
Overnight camps are for ages 12 – 18 (or possibly 14 – 18). 
 
Fundraising:  Kimberly Peterson 
Working on sponsors for next spring; some are involved with Homecoming 
Will receive close to $1800 from Picture Place from fall picture night. 
Will receive money back from Lettermans as well. 
 
Winter Training:  Mike Dunham 
Joaquin would like to have a coaches meeting to explain expectations, training, etc.  Joaquin expressed 
frustration with behavior at DOPD trainings this fall. 
Joaquin would like to run winter training himself and his staff and have coaches attend to learn. 
Joaquin expressed that there is difficulty in combining lower & higher level players and would like to avoid 
this if possible. 
Winter training should be done by team whenever possible, with 2 trainers plus the coach from the team. 
Optimal training is 1.5 to 2 hrs per session. 
We are looking into additional places to train (St Andrews?) as well as training after school. 
This winter we need to charge per player by facility space & per session (fees TBD). 
Tentative schedule due out in the next couple of weeks (Mike D). 
 
Homecoming Parade:  Kimberly Peterson 
Food trucks will be at the varsity soccer games that week. 
All traveling age boys urged to participate in the pregame festivities of the varsity boys game (Tues. 5 pm) 
Boys need to wear blue uniforms. 
Scrimmage to be held at halftime of boys game. 
For parade all players should wear uniforms and line up at WW main entrance by 4 pm 
Trailer, speakers & hay bales are needed for the parade for the club. 
Players will walk with the high school players. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

---NOTICE---- 

Next Board Meeting 

Tuesday, October 8th  

6:00 pm – 9:00 pm 

Community Vineyard Church 

2600 County Road East 

White Bear Lake, MN 

 

 


